
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 Wednesday 19th October 2022 

 
 

School Council Representatives 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
All children in school have the opportunity to become an RRS Council Representative for their class. One 
child from each class will become an RRS Council Representative and will form part of our Lydgate Junior 
School Council. The role of the RRS Council members involves; attending regular meetings with the other 
members of the RRS Council, teachers and other significant adults, taking a lead in discussions within the 
group, taking a lead in discussions within the classroom setting, helping to make positive changes take 
place and taking part in decision making for the school. 
 
Children who would like to stand for the position of RRS Council Representative in their class will campaign 
during campaign week. They need to prepare a speech, which should last roughly 2 minutes, which 
illustrates their strengths and the positive attributes that they can bring to the role. Please support your 
child in preparing their speech at home. In addition to this, children may also create posters to put up in 
their classroom and fliers to hand out to their peers if they so wish, though this is not a necessity.  
 
Our campaign week will run from 1st – 4th November, where the children will have the opportunity to 
promote themselves using posters and fliers if they choose to. The speeches will take place on the 
morning of Friday 4th November. Children will then visit the Polling Station (school hall) on the Friday 
afternoon to cast their votes. The result of the elections will be shared with each class on the following 
Monday. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Miss Wall and Mrs Holden 
RRS Leaders 

 


